
	

Nicholas Palumbo, Assistant Dean of Students for Leadership and Service 
E-mail: palumbon@geneseo.edu / Office phone: 585.245.6493 

Thursday, March 21, 2024 
 
Dear Students: 
  
On Tuesday, April 2, 2024, New York voters will help select their party’s nominee for the 2024 
Presidential Election.  
 
The deadline to register to vote, and apply online for an early mail, absentee, or accessible ballot for 
the Presidential Primary is Saturday, March 23rd.  
 
You may register or request a ballot online: 
 
REGISTER ONLINE  
 
REQUEST A BALLOT 

 
CHECK YOUR REGISTRATION 
 
If you are a New York State resident, click here to check your voter registration. 
The deadline to register to vote in this election is Saturday, March 23, 2024. To register to vote or update 
your existing registration, visit https://elections.ny.gov/. 

 
VOTE EARLY IN PERSON 
 
All registered New York voters may vote in person at designated early voting sites from Saturday, March 
23 – Saturday, March 30, 2024.  
 
Registered to vote in Livingston County and want to vote early? Click here to learn how. 
 
Registered to vote in your home county and want to vote early? Click here to learn how. 

 
VOTE ON ELECTION DAY 
 
Polling places will be open for voting on Tuesday, April 2, 2024. Voting times vary by poll site. Click 
here to find your Election Day polling location and hours. 

 
VOTE IN GENESEO ON ELECTION DAY 
 
Date: April 2, 2024   I   Time: 6:00 AM - 9:00 PM 
 
On-Campus Students (District 5) Poll Site Location: 
MacVittie College Union Ballroom 
 
Off-Campus Students Poll Site Locations: 
St. Mary’s Parish Center (District 1) 
United Methodist Church (District 3). 
  
The election district map for Geneseo is available at this link: Geneseo Election Districts. You can 
also call the Livingston County Board of Elections at (585) 243-7090 to locate your poll site. 



	

Nicholas Palumbo, Assistant Dean of Students for Leadership and Service 
E-mail: palumbon@geneseo.edu / Office phone: 585.245.6493 

 
VOTE BY MAIL 
 
REQUESTING YOUR BALLOT 
 
Any registered New York voter can request an early mail ballot. Click here to request your early mail 
ballot before Saturday, March 23, 2024. 
 
RETURNING YOUR BALLOT 
 
You may return your completed ballot in any of four ways: 

 

By mail following the instructions provided with your ballot. In order to be counted, mailed 
ballots must be postmarked by Tuesday, April 2, 2024, and received no later than Tuesday, 
April 9, 2024. 

 

At an early voting site established by your local election officials. Click here to find early 
voting times and locations in your county. 

 

At your county board of elections office. Click here to find your local office. 

 

At your polling place on Election Day: Tuesday, April 2, 2024. Click here to find your 
Election Day polling location. 

 
VOTER ID REQUIREMENTS 
 
If you've voted in New York before, registered in person, or provided ID at the time of registration, you 
don't need to show ID to vote. 
 
If you're voting in New York for the first time, registered to vote by mail, and didn't provide ID when you 
registered, you will be required to show one form of identification, with or without a photograph. Click 
here to find which forms of identification are accepted. 

 
YOU HAVE THE RIGHT TO VOTE 
 
If you have any problems voting, call the nonpartisan Election Protection hotline at 866-OUR-VOTE (1-
866-687-8683). The hotline is administered by the Lawyers' Committee for Civil Rights Under Law. 

 
FOR MORE VOTING INFORMATION 
 
• The best source of information about voting will be your county’s board of elections. Click here to 

find the contact information for your county board of elections. 
• Check out the Vote at Geneseo website: https://www.geneseo.edu/vote. 

 


